2022  Twin Lake Water Report 2021 to May 2022.
The data logger for lake water levels stopped working in the late fall of 2021. A new data logger was installed. Thank you to Shawna Wilman who is doing clarity & dissolved 02 monitoring twice a month. BCLSS have listed Twin Lake for Government funding for lake chemical analysis in 2023.

Don Dobson, an Okanagan hydrologist, passed away in Dec. 2021. Don’s passion to protect water is a great loss to the Okanagan Valley & the LNID.  Don voluntarily assisted the LNID to understand this waterway, to attend meetings with the Ministry, MLA, RDOS and he supervised the 2017 & 2018 floods.  Don was well known and highly respected. The LNID is fortunate to have shared his vast water knowledge.

The attached method of “Trigger” lake level monitoring was suggested by the Water Stewardship Ministry. Included with this water report for 2021 is ice-off to ice-on with water levels and dates of the spring freshet followed by water flows through the Twin Lake waterway. By early May, Horn Creek water leaves Orofino Mt. and moves to the Upper Twin Lake where 3.6 vertical ft. of water is stored until June 30 (culvert is closed Oct. 1st of the previous year). Monitoring of water levels, clarity, temperature and dissolved O2 (DO2) at varying levels are recorded.
 
2021 Summary
In the spring of 2021 the ice went out April 4 from the Lower Twin Lake (LTL) with the lake level at 16.8 vertical ft. The Upper Twin Lake (UTL) ice-ff  is usually about the same time as LTL. The snow pack was estimated in mid Mar. to be about 118% of normal but then there was very little precipitation during the last of Mar. & April. We had a very hot dry summer and the LTL & UTL received only about 5.8 vertical ft. of freshet & the LTL peak was 16.22 ft. on Jun. 28. Thus LTL received only .6 vertical ft. gain over ice- off. 

The pump was tested in the spring, a helicopter drew water from LTL for the forest fire bringing the total water released from LTL to be .48 vertical ft.  

On Oct .1 the Nature Trust culvert was closed with .95 vertical ft. of water was still stored in UTL, thus this water did not reach LTL. The Eastview Rd. culvert  had been blocked by about 1.6 ft. of  mud & rocks ( sand & sticks were the usual debris). The mud/stone debris must have come from erosion in the watershed where a large washout exists.  A 1st Nation’s archeological study has begun so that the 5 year old washout repair can proceed. Ice- on was Dec. 12 with LTL at 15.3 vertical ft. Water- in to the Upper Twin Lake was greater than the Lower Lake level measurements. This maybe  accounted for by the  hot summer which increases evaporation,  more water going to ground, and more water( than usual) still stored in the Upper Lake.

In 2022, the ice was off on April 1st with LTL at 15 vertical ft.  The snow pack was estimated to be about  80 to 90% of normal in early May and the Observation Wells #403 & #404 were some below normal.
On May 2 water from Horn Creek reached the Upper Twin Lake with a small flow & Lower Twin Lake water level was at 14.85 ft. with the Upper Lake storage at .4m. The Turtle Pond storage is below normal with the Water Canada Gauge about 1 m. from the water’s edge.


 Respectfully Submitted,
 Coral Brown


